
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes 

December 20, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Jimmy Fontenot with the reciting of the prayer 

and the Pledge of Allegiance. 

President Fontenot reported to the membership that a Board meeting was held on Wednesday, 

December 19. 2018.  The Board recommends that our club give a service award to one or more 

than one Interact student.  The total amount proposed is not to exceed $1,000.00.   The 

membership discussed this award and Mr. Bob Landry made a motion to accept and it was 

seconded by Cynthia Beslin and carried.   

President Fontenot reported that he has spoken to Ken Arceneaux and will not be able to serve 

as President for 2019-2020.   

President Fontenot called from the club members to make nominations for President Elect 

2019-2020. Rose Schexnider nominated Steve Bandy.  There were three calls for any other 

nominations from the members and it was moved by Nick Simoneaux that nominations be 

closed. 

President Fontenot called from the club members to make nominations for President Nominee 

2020-2021.  DeBorah Smith nominated Ed Taylor.  There were three call for any other 

nominations from the members and it was moved by Nick Simoneaux that nominations be 

closed. 

President Fontenot called from the club members to make nominations for Secretary 2019-

2020. Steve Bandy nominated Rose Schexnider.  There were three calls for any other 

nominations from the members and it was moved by Bob Landry that nominations be closed. 

President Fontenot called from the club members to make nominations for Treasurer.  Cheryl 

Rivette, present serving Treasurer agreed to serve for year 2019-2020.   

President Fontenot called from the club members to make nominations for Board.  There will 

be two and possibly three positions to fill.  Jared Lawless and Bob Landry accepted Board 

designation for year 2019-2020.  Troy Kibodeaux also accepted a place on the Board with the 

possibility of serving as President Elect Nominee Designate for year 2021-2022. 

President Fontenot will call Gary LaCombe for information on when and how to send money for 

the Half-Marathon that he will be running on January 20th, 2019. 



Bob Landry presented the plaque we ordered for the Veteran’s Park at the City of Rayne’s 

Council Meeting. 

It was moved by Steve Bandy to accept the minutes of last meeting.  It was seconded by Abby 

Guidry and carried. 

Natashia Domalgaski reported that the school supplies that Interact Club of Rayne High were 

picked up by UPS and should be arriving the Dominican Republic by the 23rd of December.  She 

also mentioned that Go Ship is processing this at their cost. 

Speaker’s List: 

January 3, 2019 ---------Natashia Domalgaski 

January 10, 2019--------Roland Boudreaux 

January 17, 2019--------Cynthia Beslin 

January 24, 2019 ---------Troy Kibodeaux 

January 31, 2019 ---------MIX & MINGLE 

February 7, 2019------------Paige Dupont 

February 14, 2019-----------Rose Schexnider 

February 21, 2019----------Nick Simoneaux 

February 28, 2019----------Fran Bihm 

It was moved by Steve Bandy to adjourn and seconded by Troy and carried. 

 

 

 

 

 


